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Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX.68/09, the Head of Community Services reported (CS.32/09) on the feedback from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on the options for the future governance of the Tullie House Museum and Arts Service.  

The Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee had met on 28 May 2009 and a copy of the draft Minute extract from that meeting had been circulated.  The Committee discussed the matter in some detail and raised a number of points with regards to the estimates for the set up costs for the Trust and the financial impact of the proposal, issues relating to the contents of the Partnership Agreement and any covenants with other parties which might need further consideration, issues relating to the central recharges and TUPE arrangements.  The Committee had also made suggestions with regard to the potential for the possible involvement of the British Museum in the appointment of a Chair of the Trustees and the proposals involving scrutiny in the decision making process.

The Committee had resolved that they wished to be involved in each part of the process on the proposal to devolve the service to a Trust in a similar way in which the scrutiny process had been developed for the Sheepmount Project.  The Committee would also welcome the opportunity to scrutinise the agreement between the Council and the Trustees in order to ensure that the concerns which had been expressed were addressed.

The Head of Community Services added that the Consultees referred to in his earlier Report had also been sent a copy of the Tullie House Governance Options Report and he also circulated a response which had been received from the Museums, Libraries and Archives Council which set out suggestions with regard to the need to include, as part of the transitional planning process, a rigorous independent test before final transfer to look at the financial viability of the proposals and the governance issues.

Summary of options rejected
Nil

DECISION

1.
That the Report and feedback from Consultees be received.

2. 
That the input of the Community Overview and Scrutiny be welcomed 
and it be noted that the Executive wished to involve Scrutiny in the 
process. 

3.
That the City Council at its meeting on 14 July 2009 be requested to approve a supplementary estimate of up to £150,000 to fund the support necessary to progress the establishment of a Museum Trust in respect of the Tullie House Museum and Arts Service.  The release of the money for each stage of the process be delegated to the Director of Community Services in consultation with the Portfolio Holder for Culture and Community Services.

Reasons for Decision

To enable the work to commence to create a Museum Trust which will begin with appointing a Shadow Chair for the Trustees.







